
 



 



 



 

  



 

From: Martin Holmgren <martin_holmgren@xxxxxxx.xxx> 
Sent: 17 October 2024 22:13 
To: Kim Skov-Nielsen <kimskov@live.com> 
Subject: Marlin update  

  

I hope you are doing well. It is now almost two years since we purchased Marlin and I thought I should give you an update on 

what is happening with her. We are trying to give her a thorough refit and ensure that she has a long life ahead of her. 

 

Here is a small facebook video of her being rolled out of the yard (KM Yachtbuilders) after the refit.  

 

https://fb.watch/vfZYAq5iag/ 

 

As you can see they have removed all paint and polished the hull and deck to minimize the future maintenance, the rig has as 

you know been stripped of paint and repainted, all standing and running rigging has been replaced. We also added an extra 

keelshoe with 4 tons of extra lead to increase the stability that we found was too low for our style of sailing when we sailed her 

from Spain to the Netherlands. 

 

On the inside we have fixed some areas with damage from water leaking in through the windows, installed all new hull 

windows, new deck hatches and new deck equipment, new steering mechanics, removed the washing machine to simplify the 

boat and reduce the power draw, removed the generator and replaced it with much more solar and a hydro generator. We also 

removed 5 throughulls (for the sinks and the washing machine) to reduce risk of leakage, fixed the stand pipes to ensure that they 

terminate above the water line. We rebuilt the kitchen with new stainless countertop, new fridge and freezer, and new 

storage, new ceiling with LED lights, new flooring and new paint internally, including fixing the areas where there was moisture 

damage on the cabinet doors and drawers.  She also has new sleeping mattresses as well as new cushions for the salon and 

pilothouse. Two separate navigation electronics systems have been installed with two independent autopilots and we have done a 

bit of tune up of the electrical system to wrap up the refit. 

 

We really love the boat and look forward to using her many years into the future and want to thank you for all your support 

during the process! 

 

Thanks! 

Martin 

 

  

  
 

 

https://fb.watch/vfZYAq5iag/

